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Dear Member
The longest day has been and gone already. I hope the summer will carry on with lots of sun for us all to enjoy. I think we can all say we have had enough of the rain for a time.

Personally, I am so pleased that we have a garden while in lock down, somewhere we can enjoy all the flowers and sit relaxing for a while.
Now with the ‘new normal’ we can go out and about, so we can go for a country side walk by the river etc and enjoy all the things we have missed.

I have managed to do some drawings during lockdown. Hope you all have been able to enjoy your painting too. The new Challenge we have set for February 2021 is bit on the tricky side isn’t it? Who said to put people in?

Our Secretary’s and Vice Chair’s pieces are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
I hope this newsletter finds you and your families well. Although it has been a completely frustrating time for most of us, at least we can now see our family and loved ones, at a distance still, but at least be able to see their faces and enjoy their company for a short while. 

A short while ago I had asked members to email some photos of paintings they have been producing during lockdown, so that we could compile a page of ‘Lockdown Work’ for the website. I have only had three people submit any, yet I know from correspondence that there are many of you who have done work. Please send them to the normal email address – enquiries@peterboroughartsociety.org.uk so that we can showcase our lovely work.
I have unfortunately been rather ill during the past 7 or 8 weeks, but I am hoping to be able to complete this new page on our website sometime during the next couple of weeks, so plenty of time to get me some photos. They can just be ones taken on you mobile if you like. I can crop them once received.
I have been selling quite a bit of my encaustic wax work on Etsy, where I have a small site, during this lockdown. A lot to the USA. But I am starting to run out of work now LOL, so need to knuckle down and get some new work produced.

Hopefully you have all been able to be busy with your artwork. Although we have decided not to hold an exhibition in October, as many of our members have indicated that they would not take part, as they are still uncomfortable with the thought of sitting in the church for two hours, stewarding. 

I have enjoyed watching quite a few artists on YouTube, to help with boredom. If you haven’t yet taken a look, then I urge you to do so. Just search for key words like ‘watercolour flowers’, ‘landscapes in oil’, or whatever you would like to look at. There are hundreds of videos of very talented people producing wonderful work.

Kind regards, Carole Boyer, Secretary and Membership Secretary
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Well folks, what a time we have had. It feels as if we are living in a distopian parallel universe. Will life ever be quite the same again? However, it hasn’t been all bad. The spring weather was fantastic which enabled a lot of walking in and around Ferry Meadows, mainly. I took a lot of photos on my mobile, some of which have been translated into paintings. I also managed to do one painting “en plein air” in the area of the ponds at the rear of Thorpe Hall.

It won’t have been much fun offcourse, for those of you who have been safeguarding and can’t go out or meet up with friends and family. We only saw our daughter and grandson recently for the first time since the start of lockdown. Painting can be a useful tool in combatting loneliness and giving you a reason for getting up in the morning. I hope to seeing a vast display of your work, when we finally start to come out of all this. I suppose at the present time we ought to think about sending some photos of our work done during this period toJohn H to put on our website.

The other activity which has kept me sane, or as sane as I am ever likely to be, has been gardening. I have had fresh vegetables coming out of my ears, but not literally. My own new potatoes for lunch today, freshly dug yesterday.

I think that effectively sums up my activities during this time, so far. Let’s hope we can meet up sooner rather than later.

Good luck to you all and keep well.

Regards, Phil Hemsley, Vice Chairman
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
I would like to announce the Painting Challenge for February 2021. We do need to keep planning for after the lockdown after all. The subject will be ‘Pathways’. A walk in the country  lane, a town or street anywhere where walking is possible BUT, it must include at least one person in the picture. They can be in the distance, or closer. It could be a group of people or a lone walker, walking their dog, or someone cycling.

Please keep yourselves busy painting or drawing. Why not work on projects ready for the next exhibition which we will set up once the lockdown is over. That will give you something to aim for.  When we next meet I think we should show off the work that we have been doing during these hard times. 
Stay Safe, Stay in, Do art

Best wishes, John Bailey, Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
